White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


January 9, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, January 9, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Raymond Price representing Marathon.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the December 12,  2011  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker seconded by Trustee Graf to renew CD 84670 for one year.  Motion carried.
Raymond Price from Marathon took the floor.  He stated that as of this date there have been a little over 200,000 gallons of gasoline reclaimed.  Supervisor Marshall stated that he would like to have a public meeting as soon as possible.  There should be more information available in the spring and we would like to plan a public hearing as soon as more information is available.  There will be no representative from Marathon at our February meeting.

The board decided to appoint Linda Chamberlain, David Sheathelm, Dorothy Tabachki, and Dorothy Weldon as election inspectors, with David Sheathelm as the chair.    

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to purchase a new computer, and back up media for the treasurer.  Motion carried.

The board is looking at hiring a Deputy Treasurer.  We are accepting applications and will post the opening in the Sun Times. 

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the budget increases.  Motion Carried.

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the increased amount billed to us by the Road Commission for the repairs on Cooper Road.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

